
MAIDEN BRADLEY WITH YARNFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Maiden Bradley Parish Council held on 

Tuesday 17th April 2012 in 

Maiden Bradley Village Hall at 7.30pm

 Present: Councillors Patrick Nixon, Jerry Rayner, Ben Gunstone, Kay Mayne and Unitary Councillor Fleur De Rhe Phillipe.
Chairman: Councillor Patrick Nixon
11/282 Welcome and Introductions

Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 

11/283 Apologies for Absence
Councillor Angus Neish had sent his apologies. Council accepted his reasons.
11/284 Declarations of Interest
None given
11/285 Minutes of the Parish Meeting 13th March 2012
Council noted the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 13th March 2012
11/286 Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 13th March 2012
Council agreed and adopted the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 13th March 2012. 

Proposed: Councillor Ben Gunstone 
Seconded: Councillor Jerry Rayner
11/287 Public Question time
Unitary Councillor Fleur De Rhe Philipe addressed Council on the Swindon and Wiltshire Enterprise Partnership. Economic Development is being put into improving the north south route A350, they and neighbouring partnerships are keen to improve the infrastructure. The minute this is addressed the A303 junction will be improved. Nothing will happen overnight but there may be a way forward in the future it will bring 9.4 million of investment into the county. She reported that there are no other huge issues that involve Maiden Bradley. Councillor Ben Gunstone thanked her for her report it was most interesting. Unitary Councillor Fleur De Rhe Philipe felt the market was turning and that businesses are interested in investing in the Wiltshire area. The Chairman thanked her for coming.
11/288 To consider any urgent business raised by the public in the public question time and any urgent items to discuss items brought to the attention of the Council by the public
There were no issues brought to the attention of the Council.
11/289 To receive the Chairman's announcements

The Chairman read out the Cemeteries, Burial Grounds and Church yards letter the Clerk had received from Wiltshire Council, asking for the amount of space available for use. The Chairman agreed to pass it on to the relevant person to collate for the Clerk.
The Chairman asked Council if the Jubilee Party arrangements were progressing. Councillor Ben Gunstone mentioned that he has completed the grant application forms to the Warminster Area Board for the children’s party. This was passed onto the Clerk to send to the Area Board Manager. The BBQ is organised for that evening. The children’s party is to be held in the village Hall 2pm to 4pm on the day; he was just awaiting clarification on the Halls availability. Parishioners have agreed to arrange a working party for the arrangements and food. The Children’s Jubilee Celebration Mugs will be distributed at the party, it was hoped that everything was in place.
11/290 Clerks report
Dogs Mess

The Clerk has had reports from parishioners that persons unknown are putting under hedges in Church Street, bags of dogs mess. The Clerk was instructed to put up posters again on Noticeboards, asking parishioners to pick up their dog mess and to place an article in the Parish News expressing the Parish Councils concern on the increasing amount of dog mess in and around the parish.
Knapp Fencing

The Clerk reported that 4 posts have rotted out on the Knapp from the cross roads towards Bruton and one of the rails are broken on the fencing. A parishioner has reported that they have a spare rail, the Clerk requires a person/company to replace it? It was thought by the parishioner that it might be possible to put in stakes to strengthen the fencing in that area for another 12 months. This would allow for a replacement to be budgeted at the next Precept. Councillor Ben Gunstone and Councillor Jerry Rayner informed Council that they would take time to look at it.

Village Hall Finances Audit

The Clerk would like to report that she has actioned an internal audit on the Village Hall finances and would suggest the Parish Council seek an update from the Village Hall Committee after their AGM to see how the Committee stands and the expectations for the year ahead to see if it could give support in anyway. The Clerk was instructed to invite the new Chairman to the next full Council meeting.
Chairman and Vice Chairman Positions on the Parish Council

Councillors noted that the Clerk will be emailing around the Councillors in the next few weeks for nominations for Chairman and nominations for Vice Chairman for the next meeting.
Fly tipping

Council noted that the Clerk had informed the Estate that a significant amount of rubbish, including asbestos sheeting, had been dumped in the car park half way down Forest Road on the Duke of Somerset’s Estate. This had been highlighted to her by parishioners in Horningsham. The Estate has advised her that they will deal with it ASAP.
Foot Path Bradley House

Council heard a report from the Clerk on an issue with the footpath behind Bradley House that has been highlighted to the Clerk. The Clerk confirmed that she has been in touch with the Estate and it seems the footpath was not a confirmed Right of way and that the temporary right put in place by the Estate has lapsed.
Path Improvement Grant Scheme (PIGS) 2012

Council noted that the PIGS is open for bids
Community Emergency Volunteer

Councillor Patrick Nixon agreed to be the new Community Emergency Volunteer. Council instructed the Clerk to bring a draft template of the Initial Response Plan to Council for discussion at the next meeting.
11/291 Dates for Meetings for the year ahead

Council approved the dates subject to confirmation of next year’s Easter Holiday dates. The publishing of the below on the website and noticeboards was resolved.

Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

Dates of Meetings 

Annual Parish Meeting: Tuesday 8th May 2012 7.30pm (Meeting of Electoral not a Full Council meeting)

Dates of Full Parish Council Meetings 2012-2013

All Parish Council meetings will have an opportunity at the start of the meeting for parishioners to ask questions or make comments on any matter

Tuesday 17th April 2012 7.30pm

Tuesday 8th May 2012 8.00pm Annual Parish Council meeting (Following on from the Annual Parish meeting)

Tuesday 12th June 2012 7.30pm

Tuesday 10th July 2012 7.30pm (to include a walk about the Parish)

There will be no meeting during the August Summer break

Tuesday 11th September 2012 7.30pm

Tuesday 9th October 2012 7.30pm

Tuesday 13th November 2012 7.30pm (Budget meeting)

Tuesday 11Th December 2012 7.30pm

Tuesday 8th January 2013 7.30pm

Tuesday 12th February 2013 7.30pm

Tuesday 12th March 2013 7.30pm 

Tuesday 9th April 2013 7.30pm

Separate Planning meetings will take place as and when required: The Clerk will issue a separate summons to Councillors and they will be displayed on the Parish Notice Board and in the Village Shop (Please note that during an Election year the dates of the Annual Parish Council meeting will vary). 

To contact the Parish Clerk:

Sarah Jeffries

9 Beech Grove

Warminster

Wiltshire

BA12 0AB 01985 213436 maidenbradleypc@o2.co.uk
11/292 Parish Plan 11/184

Council discussed the inclusion of the children’s pictures handed to the Clerk on their wishes for the recreational area and agreed it was a good idea. Council also heard an update from the Clerk on her efforts to seek funding for the Parish Plan/Handbook combined.

11/293 Planning

Council noted that the below planning application had been withdrawn:

Application Number: S/2012/278

Location:
18 Church Street Maiden Bradley Warminster.

Proposal: 
Erection of part two storey and part single storey rear extension
11/294 Parish Steward

Council informed the Clerk that Frome road needs attention there are arisings on the highway encroaching into the road. This is causing an issue with Lorries. 
Councillor Kay Mayne highlighted that parishioners felt that work was carried out regularly in Church Street but that here were issues not being actioned at the Frome road end of the parish. The Clerk reported that they needed to be brought to her or Councils attention to be dealt with and she had not had any issues brought to her attention for a while. Councillor Mayne would ask parishioners to contact the Clerk with any issues they see. The Clerk was instructed to email Councillor Kay Mayne a list of works that could be actioned by the Parish Steward. Council informed the Clerk that Church Street required its annual weed kill as the pavements were looking very green. The Clerk said she would pass this on to the Highways Department.
11/295 Highways

Council were pleased to see the speed limit would be altered and resolved that it backed the consultation.
11/296 Risk Assessment

Council discuss the quotation received and resolved the Clerks recommendations that the mouse mat and wrist support were purchased from Stationary Plus and the Chair and laptop stand were purchased from Posturerite as these were specialist items. 
11/297 Insurance

Council discussed the Insurance Policy and resolved the premium of £1085.61.
11/298 Year End Audit
Council instructed the Clerk to put the year end audit on the next Agenda as the final Bank statement had not been received.
Control of financial risks 

Council discussed the attached Review of Internal Audit and resolved the review of control.
11/299 Internal Audit

Council noted again that the Clerk is still waiting for the final copies of the year end Bank Statement and that the year-end figures have been produced on figures given to the Clerk by the Bank by request. The Clerk the will bring the final bank statements to the next meeting for confirmation and signing.

Council approved the sending of the accounts to the Internal Auditor Ann Angel as soon as the Clerk has received the Bank Statements.
11/300 Clerks Heat & Light allowance for 2012-2013

Council approved the Clerks heat & light etc. allowance for 2012-2013. The Clerk had actioned the below system recommended by the SLCC.

Pro rata heat & Light April 2012

£208.00 is the tax free allowance for a year as advised by HMRC divided by 20 hours = £10.40. Maiden Bradley £10.40 x 8 hours a week = £83.20 per year this will mean a payment of £6.93 per month a reduction as the costs can now be split 4 ways this year.
11/301 Accounts for Payment

Council approved the payments listed below:

April Wages









£    TBC
(To be reported and adjusted due to the timings of the year end HMRC training course) 

Heat, light and wear & tear







£     6.93

Postage (reimburse S Jeffries)






£     1.38

K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance (March)




£ 240.70

Travelling









£     7.74

Wheelers Portable Appliance check





£     TBC

(The Clerk reported that she was still waiting for the invoice)


Community First








£   36.00

Stationary Plus Ink








£   69.55

A3 Printer (reimburse S Jeffries)






£ 149.99

1 & 1 Instant Domain Invoice (reimburse S Jeffries)



£      7.18

Aon Limited Insurance





         

£1085.61
Receipts

Upper Deverills Parish Council IT contribution 




£    15.00

Horningsham Parish Council IT contribution




£    15.00

Interest









£      0.02

Council noted that the Clerk had moved £1070.00 from account number 00108234 to account number 07052153 on the 27th March 2012

Council approved and signed the accounts. 

11/302 Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend

Warminster Area Board Meeting

The Clerk would represent the Council at the above meeting and report back.

 ‘Parliament Talks... Dog Control’ events
It was decided that a representative would not need to go to this meeting as it was felt it was more of a town issue.

Community Area Traffic Group meeting

The Clerk reported back from her meeting at the Community Transport Group meeting on the 16th April 2012 regarding the C roads consultation etc.
Clerks Event

Council resolved the Clerk’s attendance on the AAT (Association of Accounting Technicians) Bristol Branch CPD event with SLCC on Saturday 28th April at the Bristol Golf Club. Council resolved the travelling costs. 
General Power of Competence

Council resolved the Clerks attendance on the course on the 3rd May 2012 at Burnham on Sea. Council resolved the cost of £40.00 and the associated travelling cost. The Clerk will request if the other three Parish Councils would split costs for the Clerks attendance.
11/303 Correspondence
Council noted the correspondence below:

HMRC

Your Wiltshire Magazine

CPRE members Guide and Newsletter

Somerset Waste Core Strategy Development Plan Document

11/304 Items for the next Agenda

Election of Chairman  

Election of Vice Chairman

Appointment of Committee Members

Review of Delegation arrangements to Committees and Sub Committees

Review and adoption of Parish Documentation

Approval of the Banking Arrangements

Year End Accounts

Approval of the Internal Audit actioned, External Audit

11/305 Date of the next meeting

The Council agreed that the 8th May 2012 would be the date of the next Parish Council meeting. The meeting finished at 8.30pm

Members of Council considered the following matters in the exercise of their duties: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.

 Sarah Jeffries   MILCM Parish Clerk 
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